FILED
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

designing the future 00DEC 27 PN 1: §0
FEDER AL LNERGY

REGULATORY

December 15, 2000 COMHISSION

Mr. James Fossum Mr. Robert Martini

U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

Green Bay Field Office P.O. Box 818

1015 Challenger Court Rhinelander, WI 54501

Green Bay, WI 54311

Subject: Purple Loosestrife Monitoring Program
Rothschild Hydroelectric Project
FERC Project No. 2212

Dear Mr. Fossum and Mr. Martini:

This letter serves as an update on Weyerhaeuser Company’s purple loosestrife monitoring efforts for year
2000. Under provisions of its monitoring plan, Weyerhaeuser conducts field survey to monitor purple
loosestrife occurrence each year. During odd-numbered years, a written report of monitoring results is
prepared and sent to resource agencies. Field survey was conducted in July of this year, and results will
be incorporated into the written report for calendar year 2001.

In addition, Weyerhaeuser contracted with Wisconsin Valley Improvement Company to conduct
experimental chemical control in selected areas. A summary of this effort, which was conducted on a
voluntary basis, will be included in the monitoring report for 2001.

Should you have any questions regarding the purple loosestrife monitoring, please contact William V.,
Dohr at Weyerhaeuser Company (715-355-6311) or me.

Sincerely,

MEAD & HUNT, Inc.

L WL lf .

Linda D. Mitchell

cc: Mr. William V. Dohr — Weyerhaeuser Company
Ms. Peggy Harding — FERC Chicago Regional Office
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